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DBE subcontractors and suppliers and to se-
lect those portions of the work or material
needs consistent with the available DBE sub-
contractors and suppliers, so as to facilitate
DBE participation. Evidence of such negotia-
tion includes the names, addresses, and tele-
phone numbers of DBEs that were consid-
ered; a description of the information pro-
vided regarding the plans and specifications
for the work selected for subcontracting; and
evidence as to why additional agreements
could not be reached for DBEs to perform the
work.

(2) A bidder using good business judgment
would consider a number of factors in negoti-
ating with subcontractors, including DBE
subcontractors, and would take a firm’s
price and capabilities as well as contract
goals into consideration. However, the fact
that there may be some additional costs in-
volved in finding and using DBEs is not in
itself sufficient reason for a bidder’s failure
to meet the contract DBE goal, as long as
such costs are reasonable. Also, the ability
or desire of a prime contractor to perform
the work of a contract with its own organiza-
tion does not relieve the bidder of the re-
sponsibility to make good faith efforts.
Prime contractors are not, however, required
to accept higher quotes from DBEs if the
price difference is excessive or unreasonable.

E. Not rejecting DBEs as being unqualified
without sound reasons based on a thorough
investigation of their capabilities. The con-
tractor’s standing within its industry, mem-
bership in specific groups, organizations, or
associations and political or social affili-
ations (for example union vs. non-union em-
ployee status) are not legitimate causes for
the rejection or non-solicitation of bids in
the contractor’s efforts to meet the project
goal.

F. Making efforts to assist interested DBEs
in obtaining bonding, lines of credit, or in-
surance as required by the recipient or con-
tractor.

G. Making efforts to assist interested
DBEs in obtaining necessary equipment, sup-
plies, materials, or related assistance or
services.

H. Effectively using the services of avail-
able minority/women community organiza-
tions; minority/women contractors’ groups;
local, state, and Federal minority/women
business assistance offices; and other organi-
zations as allowed on a case-by-case basis to
provide assistance in the recruitment and
placement of DBEs.

V. In determining whether a bidder has
made good faith efforts, you may take into
account the performance of other bidders in
meeting the contract. For example, when the
apparent successful bidder fails to meet the
contract goal, but others meet it, you may
reasonably raise the question of whether,
with additional reasonable efforts, the appar-
ent successful bidder could have met the

goal. If the apparent successful bidder fails
to meet the goal, but meets or exceeds the
average DBE participation obtained by other
bidders, you may view this, in conjunction
with other factors, as evidence of the appar-
ent successful bidder having made good faith
efforts.

APPENDIX B TO PART 26—FORMS
[RESERVED]

APPENDIX C TO PART 26—DBE BUSINESS
DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM GUIDELINES

The purpose of this program element is to
further the development of DBEs, including
but not limited to assisting them to move
into non-traditional areas of work and/or
compete in the marketplace outside the DBE
program, via the provision of training and
assistance from the recipient.

(A) Each firm that participates in a recipi-
ent’s business development program (BDP)
program is subject to a program term deter-
mined by the recipient. The term should con-
sist of two stages; a developmental stage and
a transitional stage.

(B) In order for a firm to remain eligible
for program participation, it must continue
to meet all eligibility criteria contained in
part 26.

(C) By no later than 6 months of program
entry, the participant should develop and
submit to the recipient a comprehensive
business plan setting forth the participant’s
business targets, objectives and goals. The
participant will not be eligible for program
benefits until such business plan is sub-
mitted and approved by the recipient. The
approved business plan will constitute the
participant’s short and long term goals and
the strategy for developmental growth to the
point of economic viability in non-tradi-
tional areas of work and/or work outside the
DBE program.

(D) The business plan should contain at
least the following:

(1) An analysis of market potential, com-
petitive environment and other business
analyses estimating the program partici-
pant’s prospects for profitable operation dur-
ing the term of program participation and
after graduation from the program.

(2) An analysis of the firm’s strengths and
weaknesses, with particular attention paid
to the means of correcting any financial,
managerial, technical, or labor conditions
which could impede the participant from re-
ceiving contracts other than those in tradi-
tional areas of DBE participation.

(3) Specific targets, objectives, and goals
for the business development of the partici-
pant during the next two years, utilizing the
results of the analysis conducted pursuant to
paragraphs (C) and (D)(1) of this appendix;

(4) Estimates of contract awards from the
DBE program and from other sources which
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